BULGARIA 
Comments on Resource mobilisation 
Bulgaria is not a member state of the OECD, even thaw funds are provided to support the development of non-EU countries. In many cases, it is difficult to understand the way of how and for what the majority of these funds are spent by the recipient country. With sufficient accuracy, only a few small targeted cash flows can be identified as being directly related to the objectives of the biodiversity conservation.
Budget financial flows, allocated to achieve the outlined targets of the CBD, at local level are significantly better structured, consistent and transparent. The complexity of their reporting comes from the need to consider separately the contribution of each budget item to the implementation of the targets for biodiversity conservation. In this regard, the development of a common methodology, which to help tracking biodiversity-related expenditure in the budgets of the Member States of CBD, will facilitate and streamline greatly the process of reporting.
For the reporting of the financial flows from the private sector, the biggest problem we face is the lack of accessibility to financial data concerning the private sector and the inability to assess the reliability of the data that exists. With sufficient reliability only individual projects and investments, which have a direct link with the objectives of biodiversity conservation, can be identified and separated.
In connection with the foregoing, we consider that it is appropriate, at this stage of development of the Preliminary Reporting Framework, Bulgaria to limit it reporting to identified financial flows, which have a direct link to the objectives of the biodiversity conservation and whose contributions will be accounted as 100% (Rio marker 2 projects) and to apply common rate for all of the other cash flows in which biodiversity is important, but secondary objective (Rio marker 1).
We agree with the view that the compensation paid for the permitted damage to biodiversity is to be considered as private funding for biodiversity, if it is paid from private entities.
We believe also, that reaching to agreement on the typology of financial flows resulting from the private sector, is essential for their proper identification and will contribute to the standardization of the reporting.
Bulgaria supports the initiative for a collective EU baseline to be defined and the establishing of a common framework for reporting of the Member States.
We would like the focus of the anticipated decision of CoP12 to contain information about the established successful IFMs and guidelines for their application.
